FACULTY SENATE MINUTES

October 6, 2009

President Debbie Caldwell McCollam called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  All senators or alternates were present except Steve Schultz, Claude Kansaku, Robin Schwartz, LeAnn Maupin, and Jeff Wiseman.  A quorum was determined.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the June 2, 2009 meeting were approved as presented.

REPORT OF OFFICERS
Report of the President – D. McCollam – Charges are being developed for the Senate committees and committee memberships are being finalized.  

Senate members need to turn in the name of their alternate to Diane Buske.  

IFS election will be coming up and there will be a call for nominations sent out on October 26.  This is the At-Large IFS rep position currently held by Maureen Sevigny.  Her term is up December 31.  

Visit by the Korean University of Technology & Education was very successful.  

PREC policies and procedures need to be revised and this charge will be given to Welfare, although the committee membership will be from PREC for the most insight.  

Many concerns have been voiced about the furloughs and budget cuts.  FCC has been charged with reviewing other institutions to see how they are handling their budget cuts and furloughs.  

Report of the Vice President – J. Long – Academic Council hasn’t met yet.  No report.  

REPORT OF THE PROVOST – B. Burda – The first Academic Council meeting will be held on October 27th.  
REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT’S COUNCIL DELEGATE – D. McCollam – No report as the first meeting will be November 16th.
REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES
Faculty Rank Promotion and Tenure – T. Fogarty – No report.  MariaLynn Kessler is the chair of this committee.
Welfare Committee – K. Usher – Committee hasn’t met yet.  Membership has been expanded since last year.

Academic Standards – J. Ballard – No report.

Faculty Compensation – S. Schultz – No report.  

REPORTS OF SPECIAL OR  AD HOC COMMITTEES – None.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS – Honorary Degree hasn’t been completed yet.  The committee is waiting for comments back from President Maples.  
NEW BUSINESS – There seems to be some misunderstanding about what happens with overloads.  Questions have been raised about whether or not overloads are being paid this year, are there some certain conditions that they will be paid for and others that they won’t be paid for?  

Acting Provost Burda said that efforts were being made not to do overloads this year by doing some combinations of class sections, possibly not offering some courses usually offered.  Because there has been an increase in enrollment this year, some overloads are being authorized with Dean approval.  Last year’s cost for overloads was around $155,000 and this year’s goal is to reduce that figure.  

Department Chairs have the overload guidelines; they are also in the Deans’ offices and will be posted on the Provost’s webpage.  There is a slight preference to use adjuncts rather than overload faculty.  Senate to make recommendations to Academic Council for guidelines to use for the APE forms.

REPORT OF THE AOF REPRESENTATIVE – T. Thompson – No report.   

REPORT OF THE IFS REPRESENTATIVE – M. Sevigny – There was an IFS meeting on the OIT campus last Friday and Saturday, Oct. 2 & 3rd.  Many faculty members attended the coffee with the Board, which was well received.  Starting in January 2010, the Board will meet four times a year; all meetings will be in Portland.  IFS is trying to decide on a meeting schedule for 2010 that will maintain the contact with the Board.  

Major IFS discussion was on the furloughs and pay reductions.  Western Oregon University has decided to extend their current contracts until February.  U of O and OSU do not believe that they will need to have salary reductions or furloughs because their budgets are minimally state funded.  PSU concluded contract negotiations; Eastern is currently in negotiations.  Southern has moved ahead with increases according to their salary plan, but are scaling back with extended furlough time – essentially going to nine-week terms instead of ten-week terms.  

IFS is concerned about the idea of community colleges wanting to offer bachelors degrees.

REPORT OF THE FOAC REPRESENTATIVE – J. Long – No report.
REPORT OF THE ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL DELEGATE – J. Wiseman – No report.  
REPORT OF THE ASOIT DELEGATE – S. Salmonson – Super Club signup will be held October 14th.  ASOIT is trying to amend and change their constitution to be more proactive.

OPEN FLOOR PERIOD – President Maples has requested input on whether or not to begin a search for a provost.  Senex has discussed whether or not to do survey monkey and provide choices:


-  retain acting provost position until the budget is stable


-  hire Brad Burda as permanent provost


-  proceed with immediate search for the provost position

The question was raised as to why President Maples has asked for the input now?  Deb said that this is part of the process and President Maples is seeking faculty input.  Currently, all Oregon Provosts have a doctorate except OIT.  If there is a search for provost, will there be a search for the deans?  With the uncertainty around pay cuts and furloughs, is this the best time to proceed with the cost of a search?  Senex will meet with President Maples soon to discuss this matter in depth and, hopefully, get answers to many questions. 

When OIT moved to the current model of provost and deans, faculty were told that searches would be conducted for all three positions.  After much discussion, the sense of the Senate was that searches for all interim and acting positions should be held at the appropriate time, but due to the budget situation this is not the appropriate time for searches.  Deb will relay this information to President Maples.

ADJOURNMENT – The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Matt Schnackenberg, Secretary
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